CACEO 2011 Trainings and Workshops
Report to the CACEO Board of Directors

February 22, 2011 – Sent via e-mail
Background:

CACEO was planning the following trainings and workshops in 2011:

	
	Event
	Dates
	Location
	CACEO Budget*

	1
	Summer Institute
	June 19 – 22
	Stanford
	$50,000

	2
	CalPEAC – Courses 10 & 11
	July 18
	Squaw Valley
	$9,000

	3
	Annual Conference
	July 19 – 22
	Squaw Valley
	$52,825

	4
	CalPEAC – Courses 6, 7, 8 & 9
	Dec. 5 & 6
	Sacramento
	$50,000

	5
	Joint New Law Workshop
	Dec. 7 – 9
	Sacramento
	$37,750


* Expenses would be offset by any revenue raised from participants. 
Challenges:
1. 
In a contract signed with Squaw Valley in prior years, CACEO is committed to the following room block:

July 18 – 75 rooms


July 19 – 75 rooms


July 20 – 120 rooms


July 21 – 120 rooms

This contract was negotiated at a time when we had expected to offer two and possibly 4 CalPEAC courses in conjunction with Annual Conference. 

2.  
The Governor and Legislature may call a June 2011 Special Statewide Election. An election in the summer would adversely impact the ability of counties to send staff to any trainings or conferences held this summer. 
3.  
County Budgets are being slashed. And our CACEO Principals are having to make difficult decisions regarding their budgets. Travel and Education budgets tend to be the first to go. Several counties are already having people pay out of pocket for these expenses. 
Survey:
In an effort to gauge interest and ability to participate in the events listed above and an additional spring redistricting training workshop, a survey went out to all the Principals and Associates of CACEO on February 15, and a reminder went out on February 16. As of  February 18, 45 responses were submitted. 

The following are the percentages of people who would be able to commit to participate at this time: 

	Event
	Percent committed
	Number of staff who could attend

	Spring Redistricting Workshop
	89.5%
	71

	Summer Institute with a June Election
	18.4%
	31

	Summer Institute without a June Election
	42.1%
	39

	CalPEAC in July – 2 courses
	18.4%
	15

	CalPEAC in July – 4 courses
	21.1%
	14

	CalPEAC in Dec – 2 courses
	26.3%
	21

	CalPEAC in Dec – 4 courses
	31.6%
	19


Recommendation:
Based on the information we have at this time, I believe it is most fiscally prudent to recommend the following:

1. Offer Redistricting training soon - format, times, places, still to be determined
2. Cancel Summer Institute for June 2011
3. Cancel CalPEAC for July 2011
4. Extend Annual Conference in July by one day with the addition of a Redistricting Workshop
5. Continue with plans to hold CalPEAC, courses 10, 11, 6 & 7 in conjunction with New Law in Sacramento in December 2011. At Annual Conference in July, we will re-evaluate interest and budgeting for CalPEAC courses for December 2011. 

I do not make this recommendation easily. I am very appreciative of the amount of work and effort that has already gone into planning for our 2011 programs, especially Summer Institute. I want to express my deep appreciation to Lee Lundrigan and Donna Johnston who have co-chaired the Summer Institute Subcommittee and have worked tirelessly on planning a stellar training program. 
